REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, June 13, 2019, at 9:00 a.m. in the second floor conference room of City Hall.

PRESENT: Mayor John Buckley, Commissioners Scott Richardson and Dave Parmeley, Police Chief Ted Murray, Fire Chief Frank Brzozowski, Codes Officer Bud Burdett and City Clerk Barbara Perrott.

ALSO PRESENT: Jason Jordan from the Spectator, Bill Dugan from WLEA and Melissa Logan

ABSENT: None

By Parmeley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meeting held May 5, 2019 be approved as read.

Carried – Ayes all

By Richardson/Parmeley

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved as read.

Carried – Ayes all

By Parmeley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of \$309,584.32 be approved and paid as audited.

Carried – Ayes all

Miscellaneous:

- Chief Brzozowski said there has been an increase in nuisance fires. Most of the residents were not aware of the laws. The new trial of the "On Call Coverage" went well. The ambulance with the new engine is now in use.
- Codes Official Bud Burdett has submitted the final report for the Zombie Property grant. He reported that the county tax auction is July 12 and there are 10-12 properties from the City of Hornell that will be up for auction.
- Chief Murray reported that there has been a spike in criminal arrests and a majority of the arrests are drug arrests. The new officers are doing well; Hamilton has completed the academy and is doing field training. Thurston is attending the academy at Alfred State and Commissioner Richardson said he

is doing well. Murray reported that the department is still struggling with the number of vehicles being down.

By Parmeley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that there being no further action, the meeting was adjourned at 9:17

Carried – Ayes All

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Perrott, City Clerk